
December 13th, 2021


To Whom it may concern:


I am writing in reference about Mr. Cody Ball. I have Known Cody for 5 years both as a Coach and a family 
friend.  I have Coached against and have also had Cody as a player in both little leagues and Club Baseball with 
the AZ Venom BBA out of Peoria, Arizona. I have seen firsthand a great kid morph into a great young man. He is 
currently a Junior at Centennial High School and is also a teammate of my son. I feel fortunate that my son is 
friends with Cody as not only is he a talented and great teammate, but he is a very respectful young man who I 
am glad had befriended my own son.  He is humble, compassionate and exudes a competitive spirit which I 
believe sets him apart from other young men. Not only would I always choose Cody as a teammate on the ball 
field , I’d choose him as a friend also.


Thank you.


Brian M. Brock                                                                                                                                                                
General Manager                                                                                                                                                    
Dynacomm Inc.
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